
Dear Parents and Carers,

The children have come back to school with so much zest and have been working hard over the
last two weeks. There have been lots of assessments taking place this week and I want to say a
huge ‘Well Done!’ to all of the children who showed tremendous effort. The children have also
been very busy in their lessons and Y2 would like to share some of their learning this week. In their
science lessons, they  have been exploring the school grounds to identify deciduous and
evergreen shrubs and trees. They found Holly (evergreen) and Silver Birch (deciduous) alongside
many more! In their art lessons, they have been using watercolour washes and wax resistance to
create coastlines. Y6 have started to practise for their end of year performance and some
children also took part in Bike-ability this week.

SPECIAL VISITORS
On Wednesday, we had a special visitor from Depaul come in and lead
assembly. Depaul are a national homelessness charity with a focus on young
people. Their aim is to end homelessness and change the lives of those
affected by it. They prevent young people becoming homeless by providing
shelter and support in a crisis, rebuilding family relationships, and teaching
children about the risks of homelessness and where to turn for help. Carolyn
spoke about the amazing work the charity does and how our Seeds of
Change work would be supporting them.

On Thursday, we were visited by Mrs Daly, one of our parents, who is a
successful photographer and picture editor.  She delivered a Dreamcatchers
assembly to the children, opening their eyes to career opportunities and
inspiring their futures. Thank you!

Let God transform you into a new person by changing the way that you
think – Romans 12:2 NLT
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I would like to end with a quotation from Matthew 25:40 which reminds us that every time we help someone in need, we
are showing love to God too - “Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of mine,
you did for me.”
Yours faithfully,
Miss Cherry

IS IT CAKE?
We have had our first entry into our ‘Is it cake?’ challenge! Stella
and her sister, Rita, have submitted an incredible entry - well
done girls!
Maybe this might inspire some ideas for some further entries, all
of which will be showcased in the school newsletter and then
voted on by the children in school. Entries cost only £1 and the
deadline for submissions is 17  July.th



A huge thank you to everyone who took part in and supported our recent Skipathon,  what an
incredible effort from all involved!

We’re thrilled to share that, as donations continue to come in, our current total has reached an
amazing £3,797.40! 

The energy, enthusiasm, and generosity shown by our pupils, families, and the wider school
community have been truly inspiring. Every skip and every donation has made a real difference,

and we couldn’t be more proud.
Thank you for helping us achieve such a fantastic result and for continuing to support our

school in such a meaningful way!

TED TALKS

SKIPATHON

MOVIE NIGHTS
After-School Movie Nights 
KS1 Movie Night: Monday, 23rd June
KS2 Movie Night: Tuesday, 24th June
Time: 3:30 PM – 5:00 PM
Cost: £3 per child (includes crisps and a juice)
Each movie night will feature a child-friendly film suitable for the age group.

We are absolutely thrilled to announce that our much-anticipated TED Talk event is just around
the corner! Mark your calendars for Tuesday 17th of June at 6:30pm. 

This special evening promises to be a truly inspiring showcase of the children's hard work,
creativity and confidence.

The students have been preparing diligently and had a successful run-through this week. Each of
them has crafted a unique and powerful speech on topics they are passionate about and we

could not be prouder of what they’ve accomplished.
We warmly invite you to join us for what is sure to be an unforgettable evening. Come along and
be inspired by the voices of our young speakers as they share their ideas, insights, and dreams

with us all.
We can't wait to see you there!

 



This week has been a busy and inspiring one for
the children as they prepare for their Seeds of

Change Tiny Ted Talk, which will take place next
Wednesday.

We’ve now launched into our new topic: Australia!
The children have been fascinated to learn about
the wildlife and habitats unique to this amazing
country. They’ve also had fun picking up some
Aussie slang—practising cheerful greetings like

“G’day, mate” in the morning and “Arvo, mate” in
the afternoon. This ties in perfectly with our

upcoming zoo trip, where we’ll be on the lookout
for Australian animals. We can’t wait!In Religious

Education, the children explored the Bible story of
Noah’s Ark. They particularly enjoyed engaging in
Godly Play and discovering the key moments and

meanings in this well-loved tale.

RECEPTION CLASS CORNER

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP
This week, we welcomed a guest speaker who
talked to us about homelessness- what it means,
what causes it and how we can help. It reminded us
that everyone deserves safety, dignity and care.
For our Seeds of Change project, we’ve already
started taking action—learning, raising awareness
and thinking about ways to support people in need.
Like a tiny seed that grows into a strong plant, our
small acts of kindness can grow into real change in
our community.

We reflected on the difference we are already
making—and the even greater impact we can have
when we work together.

We’re also incredibly proud to share that
our Reception children raised an

astonishing £700 through their recent
Skipathon in support of homelessness.
Thank you so much for your generosity
and support—it’s truly appreciated and

will make a meaningful difference.

“Dear God,
Thank you for opening our eyes to the needs of others.

Help us to be kind, thoughtful, and ready to make a difference.
May our Seeds of Change grow into hope for those who need it most.

Amen”



STARS OF THE WEEK

Year 1 
Stella & Lila

Year 2 
Ziyad & Oladipo

Year 4 
Aysu & Isaiah

Year 5 
Markus, Nadia &

Lukas

Year 3 
Charlie & Isla

Reception 
Kai & Steffan

Year 6 
Anton & Leonie



PROGRESS CUP WINNERS
A huge well done to Njinga, Samar, Joseph &

Emmanuela who are this week's Progress Cup winners! 

 KS1 
Samar Y3

KS2
Joseph &

Emmanuela Y6

PRESENTATION WINNERS

Sidney Y1 Ezrah Y4

EYFS
Njinga MLK

A huge well done to Sidney & Ezrah who are this week's
Presentation Cup winners! 



VALUES CARDS
Well done to Esther, Elen , Nara, Tahiry & Ibuki who have each received 5
Value Cards and have been rewarded with a book of their choice from our

book vending machine. 

ATTENDANCE AWARDS 
Well done to

Reception Helen Keller
98.41%

& 
Year 4 Maya Angelou 

97.22%
who have won the attendance

mascots this week.





PARENT CALENDAR



2024- 2025

2025- 2026


